
Dear all, 
 
This is Newsletter nr.3 in which I will explain the status of the project by today 30 October 2012 and 
also I will explain what is the difference between Projectgroup and Infogroup. 
 
Let us start with this difference. 
First of all; some of the Infogroup list have asked me what we expect what they can do? 
The only thing that is expected from you on the Infogrouplist is, to want to be informed and that on a 
later date from now, they will support an action to the "Gemeentebestuur van Amsterdam" to help 
establish a memorial for the deadly victims that will be researched and discovered in the meantime by 
the Projectgroup with their names on 7 May 2015. 
No more and no less. When next months or years it comes to a need to contribute on a financial way, 
this is free to say yes or no. 
Any help above that is welcomed, but not necessary. Feel free as much as possible! 
 
 
The Projectgroup: 
This group at this moment consists of the following people: 
1. Two relatives of murdered victims: Johan Wieland and myself Arthur Rebattu. 
2. One historical (military) researcher and publicist, Norbert-Jan Nuij. 
3. Three excellent professional researchers on Genealogy: Ingrid Ferwerda, Annabel Verwer and 
Odette Franssen. 
The Projectgroup will hopefully be extended with other relatives of the victims that we will find, and 
already we did indeed find the names of several certain victims. 
 
You all can follow on a day by day basis what comes in at the Facebook page "De Dam, 7 mei 1945". 
Already we have succeeded in combining such a lot of information and statements of witnesses, that 
has never before been accomplished and we have from now on still more than 2 years to realise our 
goals. 
 
This newsletter is written in English so that also the relatives across the ocean can participate. 
 
With kind regards, 
Arthur Rebattu 
	
  


